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REPORTS FROM THE FIELD 

 

(Burlington) Thanks to all of you farms around Vermont that sent some rep4uyou fp4u
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(Wolcott) With all the wet we’re quite behind in planting; in most years we can see the end in sight by 

now. Everything is at least a week late, some things two. Overall we’re still hopeful for a good season, 

though; we’ve had plenty of heat, if not a lot of dry. This week looks like the heat is returning once 

more after the weekend cool stretch. The cucumber beetles have been really bad in the greenhouse this 

year, but a spray of Surround and Entrust seems to have knocked them way back. 

 

(Salisbury NH) Too much to do already. Transplants to get into the ground, new seedings to replace 

items already picked; good sales so far.  First almost two weeks of rain, then several days of gale force 

winds, now dry, hot sunny weather. We don't have irrigation so it really hurts. Radishes were really 

damaged by root maggot. Flea beetles settled into the hoophouse which is just about the time it's too 

hot for anything in there anyway. Never enough spinach. People always ask for it. Strawberries might 

survive the dreaded TPB this year. Last year we lost almost 100% of the crop. Raspberries look very 

good; no winter kill. Blueberries are good too even though we pruned them hard. Now we just need 

rain to plump them up. String beans up about 4 inches. Could use more water to really speed growth. 

 

(Argyle NY) I talked to a farmer who has farmed 74 years last week, and he said this is the worse 

spring he has ever seen. It’s been our most challenging too though we've only farmed for 23 years. Too 
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RAFFL WORKSHOPS FOR GROWERS 

 

The Rutland Area Farm and Food Link has teamed up with NOFA-VT to bring you six on-farm 

workshops on topics and skills important to farm success. Workshops are relevant for any commercial 

grower, from apprentices to start ups to established farmers: Basic Cover Crop Strategies for Soil 

Health and Seed Production and NOFAvore Social, July 27, Clearbrook Farm, Shaftsbury at 4 pm. 

Worry-Less Winter Production (including a potluck picnic) Kilpatrick Family Farm, Aug. 22, Middle 

Granville NY, at 1:30 pm pre-registration required. Equipment and Tools for Small Scale Vegetable 

Production, Foggy Meadow Farm, Sept. 7, Benson at 6 pm. Call RAFFL 802-417-1528, or visit 

http://www.rutlandfarmandfood.org/ for more info. 

 

STRAWBERRY PEST UPDATE 

(adapted from UMaine strawberry IPM newsletter) 

 

Early varieties and plants that were under row covers in southern Maine (and VT) are now just past 

bloom, with primary flowers starting to size into green fruit. Later varieties are mostly in bloom this 

week. The mix of hot and cold weather recently has made it challenging to predict when the crop will 

be ready, but it still looks as though it may only be a day or two behind a “normal” season. 
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